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The end of summer is here!  

As we move into the fall the nights change and become 

cooler; even the days are a bit cooler!  However, what    

hasn’t changed is the Governor’s no assembly order.   While 

a few of the clubs have been able to meet at their regular 

meeting places, many of the clubs in 11-A2 have been using 

ZOOM.  The Cabinet meeting and two recent Region 

Meetings where held on ZOOM. Despite the difficulties, we 

enjoyed very good attendance from the District.  All of the 

meetings started at 7 P.M. and were finished by 7:45. Many 

members in the District have talked about the fact that the 

meetings were short but that all of the information from the 

various clubs and from the District were adequately         

covered.   

MEMBERSHIP IS STILL GOING UP. Keep up the good work! 

By now all of the Club Presidents should have gotten an  

email or a letter from PDG Jack Patton. The form attached to his email is to be filled out by the Board of 

each club.  When it is completed, it should be sent back to PDG Jack. At that time, it will be brought to 

the members of the NAMI committee to go forward with help to the clubs. The new Video is almost   

finished. We hope to have it by the end of September.  The video will be used by the NAMI Committee 

and will be available for club use, also. 

BUILD THE PRIDE 

May you all stay healthy and I hope to see all of you real soon?   

DG LEO 11A-2 



1st Vice District Governor’s Notes 
We are in the full swing of fall and everything that it brings.  

For me, I like everything except for pumpkin spice flavoring 

everywhere.  Not a fan but, to many, it is the best, so to 

each their own!  You can hide it in a beer but that is about 

as far as I go.  I am a peppermint guy, so I know once this 

pumpkin thing is over, it is all good!  

Well, we just finished up our first round of Region meetings.  

It was an interesting round of meetings to say the least.   

All were conducted through Zoom.  One thing for sure,  they were well “attended” with around thirty 

people signed in for each one.  That may seem like not many but given that typically Region 1 has that 

many in person, I thought it was good.  I think the best thing was that almost every club either had 

someone doing their report in or they had sent it to the Zone Chair.  Despite the pandemic and re-

strictions, clubs are still very active and coming up with new ways to continue to serve their communi-

ties.  That is a great thing to hear given the fact that our communities still need us, and we are still an-

swering the call. 

We have our next Cabinet meeting coming up on October 14th which should be a good meeting, it is be-

ing hosted by 2nd Vice District Governor Elliott and the Novi Lions.  Hopefully, many of you will be at that 

meeting.  If there are clubs out in the District that would like me to come for a visit, please contact me 

and let me know, I would be more then happy to attend either in person or virtually. 

I will talk to you next month.   

1st VDG Jim, Jr. 



Lioness Liaison Judy Kukuk 

Where has the time gone?  Fall is officially here. Cider mills are open and the leaves are turning 
bright yellow and orange.  
 
As you know, the Lioness Conference has been canceled. Any funds remaining in our banking  
account has been divided between the Penrickton Center for Blind Children, the Bear Lake Camp 
and the WKAR Radio Reading Service. The Lioness Clubs of District 11-A2 want to thank all that 
have attended and supported us over the years. 
 
I hope that all Lioness clubs are attempting to meet in some way, whether in person or via ZOOM. 
Although we are unable to hold our district meeting, I would like to hear from your club as to what 
you are doing. Additionally, I would like to come visit if you are meeting in person.  
 
Just a reminder; all Lioness are invited and encouraged to attend the Region and Cabinet      
meetings  
 
Have a safe and healthy month.  
 
Lioness Judy DLL 

To All Lions Clubs: 

If you would like your roster books you can pick them up from CS Rhonda Furby-Johnstone at 26224 

Van Dyke in Centerline Monday-Friday from 9-12 and from 1-5.  Please send her an email one day in 

advance at carousel_girl@hotmail.com.  You may also opt to email   instructions to her for where to 

send them.  Understand that a bill for shipping costs will be included with the shipment.   

ROSTER BOOKS 



What’s Going On Around the District? 

 

After five years of service I am looking to step down 

from the position of District Editor.  If you are        

interested in learning more about the position, the 

time commitment required and the specific           

responsibilities please contact me by email at               

jboomer1965@gmail.com or by phone at 248-410-

3756.   

Lion Kay Furby has resigned her position on the Lions of 

Michigan Service Foundation.  The District is looking to 

replace her as a Trustee on the board.  The vacated 

term expires on June 30, 2021.   

Please send your application to DG Leo at 

shae71par@hotmail.com. 

Despite the challenges of COVID 19, the Sterling 

Heights Lioness Club continues to Serve: 

They helped to pack 130 boxes for soldiers. 

They donated 200 pairs of socks to MISD. 

They are currently signing Christmas cards for soldiers. 

The Sterling Heights Lioness surely are an inspiration.  

 Don’t forget to send information regarding what your 

club is up to during the pandemic to the newsletter for 

publication!    



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Eastpointe Lions Club welcomes Scott Chambers, sponsored by Michael Seger 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Nicholas Mattei, sponsored by Neil Duffey 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Joseph Welsh, sponsored by Robert Jenkins 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Mary Welsh, sponsored by Kelley Unruh 













This form must be filled out by the Board of 

each club in the District.  Once completed, 

please turn it into PDG Jack Patton. 








